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Thank you for your continued 
prayers on our behalf.  
 
Below is a list of our daily 
prayer requests. 
 
Sunday  
Praise God for the souls he is 
adding to His kingdom 
 
Monday  
Outreach to the Young Adults 
 
Tuesday  
Praise God for the growth in 
faith of local believers 
 
Wednesday  
Individual Bible studies 
 
Thursday  
Praise God for the dedication 
and efforts of the AIMers 
 
Friday  
Those touched by the 
R.A.D.I.C.A.L. school program 
 
Saturday  
Growth of the Youth Program  

Meet Armando, our newest brother in Christ 
 

With much joy we want to present a new brother to you. His 
name is Armando Cornejo Mata. Max, one of our AIMers was 
studying with him when he made the most important decision 
of his life! Armando decided to repent and be baptized to 
receive the forgiveness of sins and the gift of the Holy Spirit. 
(Acts 2:38.) We are so thrilled and are rejoicing along with his 
mother, Olivia, and the angels in heaven.  
 

We have known Armando since 2017, the first year we began 
living and working in Corquín, when he was just ten years old. 
The photo on the left is of him (in the green shirt) with the 
other children from our Sunday school class. Kaylee had taught 
them memory verse songs and they were singing them to the 
assembly.  
 

Armando began working with RADICAL this year and that is 
where he met Max. Armando has decided to pursue his college 
education, so has just left the team this month, but he will still 
be around on the weekends to have his maturing studies and to 
attend services with us. Before he had made the decision to 
become a Christian, someone on the team asked, “What is the 
good of him only working three months with RADICAL then 
quitting.” But on the day he was baptized that same person 
said, “Oh, that’s why!” Truly our ways are not God’s ways. We 
believe that if it wasn’t for the time spent with RADICAL, he 
may not have chosen to study nor to become a follower of 
Christ. We won’t always get to see the outcome of situations 
that we don’t understand, but it’s fun when we can see the hand 
of God working in our midst. 

Bridges2Honduras 
 

Above in green: Armando in Dec. 2017    Raised to walk a new life in 2025! 

With Olivia, 
Armando’s mom 
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How to contact us: 
Michael: Michael.b@missionupreach.org 
Kris: Kris.b@missionupreach.org 
 

To donate online, go to: 
snellvillecofc.org/giving, click the “online” icon, 
choose the fund “Corquín Honduras Mission” 
and enter the amount you would like to give.  

 

 

Ladies Day Event  
 
On March 8th, the international day of women, the 
ladies of Corquín hosted a special event. Thirty 
women and visitors from Corquín and Potrerillos 
met in the afternoon to worship and learn together. 
The theme of the day was Psalm 24:3-4, “Who may 
ascend the mountain of the Lord?” Stacy Stacy, a 
missionary in Santa Rosa, come over and shared 
two wonderful sessions with us. 

Mini Bootcamp  
 
Once again, we were able to offer a Mini 
Bootcamp, which is an in-depth study of a book of 
the Bible or theme. This month we held one based 
on the short book of Obediah. For each of the 
three days we had anywhere from 20-30 
individuals in attendance from both the Corquín 
and Potrerillos congregations. The AIM girls 
volunteered and put on a class for the children for 
the two hours their parents were in session. What 
a blessing that was! 

A Come Before Winter Retreat 
 
Kris had the chance to attend a Come Before Winter 
retreat in Panama City, Panama this month. It was 
a time of refreshing and spiritual growth. One thing 
we often lack while being on the field is being fed 
spiritually by other brothers and sisters in Christ, 
so when this opportunity came up, we jumped at 
the chance for Kris to attend. She is so grateful for 
the time spent with other Christian  
women and her time alone with God. 

A Visit from Family 
 
This month we were thrilled to have a visit from 
Kris’ cousin Rodney Chase and his wife Trina. We 
don’t get visitors very often and we truly love 
hosting friends and family in our dear Corquín 
hometown. Visits are such a blessing, and it lifts 
our spirits when someone makes the effort to 
come all the way down here!  


